
 
Hi, Chris,  
 
In light of Tim's email and report, the Service agrees that it is unlikely for Colorado butterfly plant to occur within 
the project area.  I have previously concluded section 7 consultation in a letter from my office dated July 6, 2012 
and a follow up email on July 17, in which the Service concurred that the proposed project may affect, but is not 
likely to adversely affect Colorado butterfly plant.  Will the EPA submit anything to my office regarding the results 

of this survey effort?    
 
Thanks!  
 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
Julie (Proell) Reeves 
Fish and Wildlife Biologist (Energy) 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
Wyoming Ecological Services Office 
5353 Yellowstone Road, Suite 308A 
Cheyenne, WY 82009 
(307) 772-2374 x 232 
(307) 772-2358 fax 
Julie_Reeves@fws.gov 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
We abuse land because we regard it as a commodity belonging to us.  When we see land as a community to 
which we belong, we may begin to use it with love and respect.  ~Aldo Leopold, A Sand County Almanac 
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Good afternoon,  
   
Attached, please find Black Hill’s Colorado Butterfly survey conducted on Porter Draw where our gas-line will cross. Black 

Hills agreed to conduct a survey for the Colorado Butterfly plant species in the area where our gas-line would cross Porter 

Draw and the survey would be conducted when it was anticipated that the plant species would be in bloom. On August 3, 

2012, West, Inc. conducted the survey and their conclusions were as follows. There was no observation of the Colorado 

Butterfly plant at the location evaluated and the area where the gas-line will cross Porter Draw is not suitable for Colorado 

Butterfly habitat.  
   
This concludes our evaluation of the Colorado Butterfly plant with this project. Black Hills seeks concurrence from EPA and 

the USFWS that the assessment is completed and the Colorado Butterfly is not an issue at this location.  
   
Tim Rogers, Environmental Manager  
Environmental Services Department  
P.O. Box 1400, Rapid City, SD 57709  
Shipping only: 409 Deadwood Ave, Rapid City, SD 57702  
(605) 721-2286 – work, (605) 484-0134 - cell 

 

 
This electronic message transmission contains information from Black Hills Corporation, its affiliate or subsidiary, which may be confidential or 
privileged. The information is intended to be for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient, be aware the 
disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this information is prohibited. If you received this electronic transmission in error, please reply 
to sender immediately; then delete this message without copying it or further reading.[attachment "2012-08-03_Report_Porter Draw Survey for CO 
Butterfly.pdf" deleted by Julie Reeves/R6/FWS/DOI] 

"Rogers, Tim" <Tim.Rogers@blackhillscorp.com> 

08/16/2012 02:28 PM  

 

 

To "Christopher Razzazian (Razzazian.Christopher@epamail.epa.gov)" 
<Razzazian.Christopher@epamail.epa.gov>, 
"Rothery.Deirdre@epamail.epa.gov" <Rothery.Deirdre@epamail.epa.gov>, 
"Julie_Reeves@fws.gov" <Julie_Reeves@fws.gov>, "'Tyler_Abbott@fws.gov'" 

<Tyler_Abbott@fws.gov> 
cc 

Subject Black Hills - Cheyenne Prairie Generating Station - Colorado Butterfly Survey 
at Porter Draw
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